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The Chinese People’s Association for Friendship 
with Foreign Countries (CPAFFC) delegation, led by 
Mr Feng Zuoku-Deputy Director of CPAFFC visited 
Singapore from 12 to 15 January 2008. During the 
visit, the delegation calls on the Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs with the accompany of President Phua Kok Khoo 
and Vice-President Oh Bin Cheng. The SCFA hosted a 
welcome lunch cum discussion with the delegation. 
The delegation also visited Institution of Advanced 
Studies in NTU.

The Shanghai People’s Association for Friendship with 
Foreign Countries Delegation Visited Singapore

The Shanghai People’s Association for Friendship 
with Foreign Countries Delegation visited Singapore in 
November 2007. The delegation, comprised of four, was 
led by Mr Cheng Longxing, Vice-Honorary Secretary. 
SCFA held a welcome lunch cum discussion for the 
delegation during their visit. President Phua Kok Khoo, 
Mr Phua Kok Tee (Chief Executive Office, SAGE) and 
SCFA committee members were present during the 
lunch.
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CPAFFC delegation visited Singapore and 
had the meeting with SCFA



 The Second Hubei Province Hong An County Public 
Culture Management Training Program was held from 14 
to 19 January 2008. This training program, hosted by SCFA 
and NTU, is organized by Ms Li Xiaolin, Vice President of 
CPAFFC. During the closing ceremony with farewell dinner, 
which was hosted by the SCFA, the delegates of the training 
group shared their study experiences with the participants, 
including many of SCFA committee members. Ms Li Xiaoling 
also exchanged the gifts with President Phua Kok Khoo. 

Hubei Province Hong An County 
Public Culture Management 
Training Program
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 On the afternoon of 26 Feb 2008, Dr Phua Kok Khoo 
(President of SCFA), Ms Koh Sok Kheng (Assistant Honorary 
Treasurer), and Mr Chio Hock Lai (Committee Member) 
and the representatives of Singapore-China Business 
Association (SCBA) had a meeting with Da Lian Delegation. 
The delegation was led by Mr Yao Jiakai, Director-General 
of CXI Administrative Committee. Mr Yao introduced the 
developing projects of Chang Xing Island at Da Lian. He also 
invited SCBA and SCFA to host a delegation to Chang Xing 
Island. Dr Phua Kok Khoo pointed out that the delegation of 
these two associations will go to Da Lian following Minister 
Tharman Shanmugaratnam. He hopes the delegation could 
visit to Chang Xing Island then. 
 Two groups also exchanged the opinions of cooperation 
between Singapore and Da Lian.  

SCFA delegation attended China International 
Fair for Investment and Trade (“Xiamen 9.8”)

Meeting with Da Lian Delegation
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Singapore Chinese Studies and Scholars Association 
(SCSSA) has accepted SCFA’s invitation to join as an 
Association Member. SCSSA is headed by the Department 
of Education Affairs, Embassy of PRC of Singapore and 
has nearly 40 thousand of members. The current president 
is Mr Chen Xi. The attendance of SCSSA will strengthen 
the connection between the two associations. It will 
also boost the exchange and understanding among all 
members as well as Singapore and China. Undoubtedly, 
SCSSA and SCFA will work together to build a beautiful 
future.
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The 14th Annual General Meeting of SCFA

SCFA and SCSSA works together for the future

Establishment of Friendly Relationship with SCSSA



In order to let SCFA members have an in-depth 
understanding on social economics, history, culture and 
business management, the SCFA and Singapore-China 
Business Association jointly organized a series of seminars 

on trade and culture. This series was commenced in July 
2007. It was conducted by famous scholars, doctors, 
lawyers, DJ, etc.  

The Guangxi Forestry Bureau delegation visited Singapore 
and had discussion with SCFA
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A series of Seminars on Trade and Culture



Prof. Ren Yu Ling, Counselor of China’s 
State Council and Member of the Standing 
Committee of the CPPCC, gave a lecture on 
Review on Thirty-Year Reforming & Opening 
in China, at the auditorium of Singapore Chinese Chamber 
of Commerce & Industry on 18 Feb 2008. It is organized by 
the Singapore-China Business Association, SCFA and Chinese 
Enterprises Association (Singapore). After the lecture, Dr 
Yeo Seem Huat gave an introduction about Beijing Olympic 

Games in 2008 and played the related DVD.  There were 
nearly four to five hundred audience attended this lecture. 
The lecture was chaired by President Phua Kok Khoo. Most 
of SCFA committee members also attended the lecture. 

Establishment of Working 
Relationship with 
Singapore Chamber of 
Commerce and Industry 
in China (Fujian Chapter)

On 25 October 2007, in SCFA’s 
correspondence with Ms Tay Bee Lock, 
Singapore Consul General in Xiamen, it 
was suggested that the Singapore Chamber 
of Commerce and Industry in China, Fujian 
Chapter (SCCIC) could establish working 
relationship with SCFA and plug into each 
other’s membership network. This suggestion 
has been adopted by the Management 
Committee of SCFA.

Lecture by Prof. Ren Yu Ling- Review on Thirty-Year Reforming & 
Opening in China 
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SCFA’s New Year Celebration Events

a) SCFA’s Chinese New Year Dinner

The SCFA was hosted a dinner to celebrate Chinese New Year on 
16 February 2008. President Phua Kok Khoo, SCFA committee members, 
Youthwing members, representatives of Embassy of PRC of Singapore, 
representatives of Association of Chinese enterprises, representatives 
of Singapore Chinese Students and Scholars Association (SCSSA) and 
representatives of Chinese Alumni attended this dinner and celebrated the 
Chinese New Year together.

b) Co-organizing the Chinese New Year Celebration Party with nine China 
top University Alumni Associations in Singapore.

c) Sponsoring the Chinese New Year Celebration Activities organized by 
the Singapore Chinese Students and Scholars Association (SCSSA) as well 
as the one organized by NTU Singapore Chinese Students Association.



During the Chinese New Year in 2008, SCFA appealed 
to all committee members to donate for Guizhou Shanglang 
Primary School and Snowstorm Disasters in China. The 
two events received supports from the SCFA Advisors, 
Committee Members, Members and Youthwing Members. 
A favorable fund was raised.

SCFA would like to express sincere gratefulness to all 
the members for the kind support.

Singapore China Friendship Association
World Scientific Printers (S) Pte Ltd

SCFA delegation, comprised of President Phua Kok Khoo, 
Vice-President Oh Bin Cheng, Assistant Honorary Treasurer Ms 
Koh Sok Kheng and committee member Chio Hock Lai, visited 
China on 4 December 2007. The first stop of the delegation 
was Beijing. The delegation received a warm welcome from 
Mr Xu Kong Rang, President of China-Singapore Friendship 
Association. During the visit, the delegation also met up 
with The Chinese People’s Association For Friendship with 
Foreign Countries (CPAFFC), Mr. Chin Siat Yoon-Ambassador 
Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of Republic of Singapore, 
The Beijing People’s Association For Friendship with Foreign 
Countries and All China Federation of Returned Overseas 
Chinese. After visiting Beijing, the delegation also paid a visit 
to Yi Wu, Zhe Jiang, Hang Zhou and Guizhou.

( Chio Hock Lai)

Donation for Guizhou Shanglang
Primary School and Snowstorm 
Disasters in China

The updated news of SCFA advisors and 
new members (From June 2007)


